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British Science Week 

goes with a óbangô! 

 
A terrific week of science was celebrated by the 

science department with a series of engaging and 

ódarn rightô explosive and ógoryô science 

experiments.  From rat dissection, screaming  jelly 

babies and methane bubbles.  Who thought 

science was all lab coats and textbooks?   

 

British Science Week is an annual celebration of 

Science, Technology (the best subject), 

Engineering and Maths.  Sarum Academy marked 

Science Week 2018 with demonstrations and 

activities every lunch break in the laboratories. 

 

Science Week started off magically with the ñMagic 

Wandò experiment. After generating an exothermic 

reaction with acid and potassium permanganate 

on a wand, the pupils shouted ñabracadabraò as it 

spontaneously lit cotton wool on fire.   

 

By popular demand, dissections were also offered 

as a lunch time ótreatô for the curious and brave. 

Pupils cut into a variety of fish to explore their 

respiratory system; rats and mice for their digestive 

system and squid to write with the tiny ink pouch.  

 

The variety of flaming activities such as screaming 

jelly babies, methane bubbles, burning money and 

the chip pan fire, left pupils even more curious 

about the Science behind everyday objects.  

 

Guest speaker, Stephen Tonkin opened our eyes 

to the nine ways the Universe is out to get us; from 

crashing asteroids to colliding galaxies and solar 

rays. All low risk but scary and spelt 

Armageddon! 

Well done to the team, thoroughly engaging and 

borderline ómadô.  Many thanks to Adem Circer for 

your excellent photographs. 

 

Hypervelocity Stars ï Rogue Black 

Holes - Bonkers! ï Stephen Tonkin 

lecture. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Walk away Dylanéwalk away! 

 

 

 

 

 
VALUES IN ACTION 

 

Well done to Olivia and Hope for taking the 

initiative and updating their Tutor Noticeboard in 

their own time.  #veryproudheadteacher 



Sarum Academy Young 

Carerôs after school 

club 
Sarum Academy has been offered an exciting 

opportunity by Salisbury City Council Community 

Development Team. They will be running an after 

school group for Sarum Academyôs Young Carers 

starting after Easter.  They will be running for a 

series of six sessions. Those who attend will have 

the opportunity to take part in activities such as tie-

dying t-shirts, cooking, making chocolate treats 

and much more! For more details about this club 

or if you would like more information about signing 

up as a Young Carer, then please get in touch with 

Mrs Futcher. 

 

 

DRUGS TIPS FOR 

TEENS  
www.drug-education.co.uk 

 

Even when you are confident in your decision not 

to use drugs or alcohol, it can be hard when itôs 

your friend who is offering. 

 

A lot of times, a simple ñno thanksò may be enough. 

But sometimes itôs not. It can get intense, 

especially if the people who want you to join in on 

a bad idea feel judged.  If youôre all being ñstupidò 

together, then they feel less self-conscious and 

donôt need to take all the responsibility. 

But knowing they are just trying to save face 

doesnôt end the pressure, so here are a few tips 

that may come in handy. 

 

¶ If youôre on a sports team, you can say you are 

staying healthy to maximize your athletic 

performanceðbesides, no one would argue 

that a hangover would help you play your best. 

¶ No thanks ï I donôt feel like being poisoned 

today 

¶ Why would I want to make myself stupid?! 

¶ I have to [study for a big test / go to a concert / 

visit my grandmother / babysit / march in a 

parade, etc.]. I canôt do that after a night of 

drinking/drugs.ò 

¶ Keep a bottled drink like a soda or iced tea with 

you to drink at parties. People will be less likely 

to pressure you to drink alcohol if youôre 

already drinking something. If they still offer 

you something, just say ñIôm covered.ò 

¶ Find something to do so that you look busy. 

Get up and dance. Offer to DJ. 

¶ When all else failséblame your parents. They 

wonôt mind! Explain that your parents are really 

strict, or that they will check up on you when 

you get home. 

¶ If your friends arenôt having itðthen itôs a good 

time to find the door. Nobody wants to leave 

the party or their friends, but if your friends 

wonôt let you party without drugs, then itôs not 

going to be fun for you. 

¶ What I find interesting, is the people who have 

healthy thinking and want healthy bodies, need 

to excuse themselves to those who are weak-

minded and have to follow-the-crowds. Stand 

up for who you are. Nice, but firm. Who cares 

what they think. If they don't hang out with you, 

they are not genuine friends. Find groups that 

do constructive things. 

¶ When I hung out with friends who were 

smoking marijuana and they passed it to me I 

would just pass it on and say that marijuana 

makes me forgetful and I needed to get all A's 

in my Calculus and Chemistry classes to get 

into medical school. And guess what? It paid 

off! 

¶ Sometimes these situations totally surprise us. 

But sometimes we know that the party we are 

going to has alcohol or that people plan to do 

drugs at a concert. These are the times when 

asking yourself what you could do differently is 

key to not having to go through this weekend 

after weekend. 

 

http://www.drug-education.co.uk/


 
Motiv8 are Wiltshireôs drug and alcohol support 

service for young people. Paul from Motiv8 

currently has some spaces to meet with any pupils 

from Sarum Academy who may want support, 

advice or education about drugs or alcohol. Pupils 

can use this service for themselves, or if they are 

worried about a friend or family member.  For more 

information or to meet with Paul, please speak to 

Mrs Futcher or you can email Motiv8 directly and 

confidentially at info@dhimotiv8.org.uk. 

 

 
 

Well done to Elisha White in Year 9 for braving the 

shave for Macmillan Cancer Support.   

 

ñIôm braving the shave in memory of my dad 

Graham White who lost his battle with cancer on 

the 2nd May 2014 aged 45 donating all proceeds to 

Macmillan for all the help they gave my dad and 

our family during and after his death.  

I have also decided to donate my hair to the Little 

Princess Trust.ò 

 

Any donation gratefully received thankyou to 

everyone for their support. 

 

If you would like to sponsor Elisha follow the link: 

https://bravetheshave.macmillan.org.uk/shavers/e

lisha-white 

 

New cricket Season 

2018 ï Opportunities for 

Junior Cricketers in the 

Salisbury area  
Steeple Langford Cricket 

Club - SLCC would like to 

invite any keen junior 

cricketers in the Salisbury 

area to attend a free of 

charge early season taster 

coaching session on Wed 18th April at SLCC from 

18:30 to 20:30.  See if we are the club for you or 

cricket is your sport before you actually commit.  

 

Email andyfoyle@hotmail.com to register interest 

or ask any questions?  

 

Following this pre-season session if you would like 

to join SLCC the outdoor coaching program and 

cricket offerings are outlined below.  

 

SLCC start coaching its junior members for the 

new season on Wednesday 25th April and have 

spaces for new members in all age groups. 

 

The coaching will run for 10 weeks from 18:30 to 

20:30. All lead coaches hold ECB qualifications 

and are DBS checked. The club is ECB club 

marked and WASP accredited and has adopted 

the ECB ñSafe handsò policy regarding young 

children whilst in our care. 

mailto:info@dhimotiv8.org.uk
https://bravetheshave.macmillan.org.uk/shavers/elisha-white
https://bravetheshave.macmillan.org.uk/shavers/elisha-white


 

We are very proud to be able to offer competitive 

junior cricket across all age groups as well as the 

coaching course. The Kwik cricketers are entered 

in local U9 Kwik cricket festivals, the U11, 13 and 

15ôs play on Sundays in the Wiltshire Youth Cricket 

League.  

 

If you are interested in joining SLCC either contact 

junior coordinator Andy Foyle at 

andyfoyle@hotmail.com for more information and 

entry forms. Go to www.steeplelangfordcc.co.uk 

where you can also find out all about us and 

download the forms. Feel free to pass this 

information on to family and friends who may also 

be interested. 

 

SARUM ACADEMY 

óBAKE-OFFô 
Which is your favourite? 

  

Thank you for all the entrants.  I might need some 

exercise! 

Many thanks to Miss Finaughty for organising. 


